
THE BLACK BOX TREASURES (2) 
There is an interesting term called the “black 
box theory”.  It speaks about an object which 
can be analyzed  in terms of its input and 
output, but there is no knowledge of its internal 
workings. This theory can be explained in a very 
easy way: “The child who tries to open a door 
has to manipulate the handle (the input) so as 
to produce the desired movement at the latch 
(the output); and he has to learn how to control 
the one by the other without being able to see 
the internal mechanism that links them. In our 

daily lives we are confronted at every turn with systems whose  internal mechanisms are not 
fully open to inspection, and which must be treated by the methods appropriate to the Black 
Box.” (Ashby, W. Ross, An Introduction to Cybernetics, 86). 
 Many of us probably don’t know that in our Archives here in Rome we have more than 
200 black boxes. The boxes where we keep the treasures of our Congregation: letters, 
writings and reports. Some of those treasures have seen the light of day in many publications, 
but there are still others waiting to been seen…  
 
(2)  
 Greetings from MS Vulcania! With the other 1500 
passengers we are enjoying a wonderful time on an Italian 
ocean liner built in 1926. We are sailing towards Italy. Today, 
along with Bishop Robert S. Dehler, C.R., the first Catholic 
bishop of Bermuda, we are preparing for a special evening. 
The bishop cabin is 128 (we will hear more about his room in 
another letter), ours is right next to him. Of course both 
rooms are located in the first class area.  
 This evening Master Aurelio Asserto has prepared a 
“Farewell Dinner” for the bishop, who soon is going to leave 
the ship in order to take part in the first session of the Second Vatican Council. He will 
disembark in Naples on October 2nd. But today is September 27th, 1962 so there is  still  
time to enjoy the trip and dinner.  
 In today’s newsletter I open for you the black box numbered 150, where we find the 
documents regarding the Onatrio-Kentucky Province. In the envelope #8 which contains the 
documents and correspondence of Bishop Robert Dehler CR (1939-1967), I found this unique 
menu from the ship. So today we move from Fr. Semenenko’s time to the year 1962 
somewhere on the Atlantic Ocean (ACRR 63977).  
 Is everyone ready and hungry? Can I take your order? Enjoy this gorgeous evening! 
Bon Appétit! 
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